Las Positas College

Classified Senate

Minutes

February 27, 2003


PRESENT: Cindy Ahre, Connie Bish, Lilia Camino, Teresa Costa, Sharon Davidson, 

Jennifer Duldulao, Gail Ehrhorn, Simone Johnson, Ann Jones, Judy Martinez, Connie Reding, 

Michelle Rosenberg, Doris Scott, Earl Weaver   

I. Call to Order

President Connie Bish called the meeting to order at 2:36 p.m.

II. Approval of Minutes

Motion:  The minutes of January 16, 2003 were approved as presented.

MSC:      Earl Weaver/Doris Scott, unanimous, motion carried

III. Agenda

As presented.

IV. Old Business

A. District-Wide Classified Flex Day Update

The Staff Development Committee has allocated $1,000 for the Classified Flex Day.  Our District-wide Classified Flex Day is scheduled for April 14.  Brenda Carr and others have been very successful at soliciting raffle and silent auction donations.  Any fundraising monies will be placed in a special account to go towards training for Chabot, LPC and the District next year.  

B. Constitution/Bylaws

Cindy Ahre reported that the Committee has not met as frequently as planned.  The Committee expects to address proposed revisions in the next few months.  When revisions are completed, they will be posted on the Intranet for review by the classified staff.  The Committee will let everyone know about the changes at a Senate meeting and then have a vote at the next meeting. Changes will not apply to this academic year.  

V. New Business

A
Classified Senate Student Scholarship

This year, the Senate Student Scholarship was split into two scholarships at $100 each. When an email vote was taken, approximately 80% of those who voted chose to split the scholarship.  According to Andy Scheibman, one $200 scholarship would be more useful to a student.  We have never split this scholarship before, therefore, next year we will return to one $200 scholarship.

B
Election Sub-Committee

Gail Ehrhorn, Judy Martinez and Michelle Rosenberg volunteered to serve on the 2003 – 2004 Election Sub-Committee.  Elections will take place in April with the results to be announced in May.  Connie Bish said that currently there is a line item in our budget for an on-call employee to help cover the Classified President’s desk when necessary; however, the money may not be there next year.  Connie graciously volunteered to make herself available to the next elected President.   

C
Sunshine Fund

Temporary Replacement for Dee Sanchez

Dee Sanchez, Sunshine Fund Coordinator, needs a temporary replacement from now until May 31, 2003.  Mary Straight has agreed to fill the position if no one else volunteers.



Donations Made

A $50 donation to Sophie Rheinheimer’s children’s fencing club was made in memory of the death of Pam Luster’s son, Casey Luster.  Ten dollars came from the Sunshine fund, and Cindy Ahre, Connie Bish and Michelle Rosenberg made up the remainder.  
D
Division V

The creation of a new Division does not affect representation on the Classified Senate, as assignments for representatives are based on location rather than on Divisions.  Fifteen classified staff from Technology, Electronics, the Computer Center and the PDC, fall under Division V.  Heidi Ulrech is temporarily working as the Division’s Administrative Assistant II.   She can be reached in Room 2019, Extension 4990.  Heidi’s position is split at 50% Administrative Assistant II/50% Communications Specialist. 

VI. Reports

A. President

Board of Trustees Reports

Connie Bish reported on the Board of Trustees meeting she attended on December 10, 2002.  President Cota made a presentation regarding the effects of the Governor’s cuts on the District.  She also communicated her decision to cut all travel in the District, to educate the public on how the budget cuts affect community colleges, and to work with both colleges’ Enrollment Management Committees to make cuts in class offerings. 

The Board of Trustees workshop on February 4 covered the Budget Report presented by Roy Stutzman, which was the same presentation made at the Town Meeting on February 5.   Connie noted that references to cuts in classified staff include student assistants.   She felt it was important to understand the difference between regular hourly and on-call hourly employees.  If anyone has questions concerning the budget, please contact Connie Bish.

President’s Advisory Group

The President’s Advisory Group will review the LPC Budget.  When reviewing the Education Code, the Committee found that concurrent enrollment excludes remedial classes and dictates that only upper level classes that are not offered at the high school can be taken.  It also limits the number of units.  The College will offer concurrent enrollment in the fall, but on a restricted basis.

Institutional Planning Committee (IPC)

The IPC and Budget Committees have combined into one large committee for the remainder of the semester. The IPC currently has three classified vacancies.  Connie Bish will provide the dates and times when the Committee meets.  Please contact Connie if you are interested in serving on this Committee.  

Granlibakken

This year it will cost $415 for a full registration including seminar costs, lodging and meals.  While there is money in the co-curricular account, it is unclear if we will be able to use the money due to the current District-wide ban on travel.  The membership may need to approve $415 from the Social account to send one person to the conference.

B. Vice President 

No report.

C. Activities Coordinators 

Connie Bish discussed the possibility of submitting a Dollars for Department Proposal to cover the cost of food for an Avery Product Demonstration offered during the lunch hour.  

Connie informed the Senate of Dr. Cota’s generous, personal donation of $100 for our District-wide Classified Flex Day scheduled for April 14. 

D. Treasurer

Connie Bish reported for Veronica Niegsch.  We currently have $1,528.47 in the Social Account and $12.54 in the Awards Account.  

Motion: The Senate approves the transfer of $200 to the Awards Account to cover the costs associated with the Outstanding Classified Award.

MSC:
 Cindy Ahre/Judy Martinez, unanimous, motion carried


E. Group I       

No report.

Group II 

No report. 

Group III

No report. 



Group IV 

Connie Bish reported for Carol Abert.  A basket of free cards is available in the Computer Center for those people who would like to send Ann Powell a card. 

F. Standing of Special Assignment Committees

Bookstore

No report.

College Budget Study Group
The Committee met February 13 and included members of the IPC who could attend.  Considering the huge budget implications and the importance of linking to the institutional planning process, the two committees decided to merge now rather than wait for the reorganization of the committee structure recommenda-tion later this year.

District College Budget Study Group

No report.

Food Services

Connie Reding reported that comments regarding Elite Food services have been good.  Prices are steady, and in response to requests for more desserts, they now offer ice cream.

There have been several complaints about Action Vending.  Action Vending management has promised to take immediate steps to improve service and provide new coffee and snack machines.  Bob Kratochvil suggested looking for higher quality machines that will accept payment cards as well as cash.

Health & Safety

LPC did very well on the latest Campus Safety Inspection.   While smoking kiosks have been cut out of the budget, there may be an outside source to pay for one kiosk, which will probably be located outside the Bookstore.

Institutional Planning  

Connie Bish reported that funding for the Block Grant proposals required two meetings to review and award $237,000.  With $500,000 in requests, the IPC was able to provide at least partial funding for all requests, except one very large request made by the Chemistry Department.  The proposals for “smart classroom” equipment were bundled together and funded at 70% of the total request.

The Deans are updating the 15-year Master Plan that Dr. Mertes wrote many years ago.  The Master Plan should be rewritten every three to four years.  The combined IPC and Budget Committees are charged with developing the Plan, as it is essential for pursuing a Bond. 

On March 6, at 2:30 in Room 1603, an architect will be the guest of the IPC/Budget Committee.  He will solicit feedback for developing the campus footprint.  Anyone who is interested is welcome to attend the meeting.

The Accreditation Team Visit is scheduled for March 24 – March 27.  The team will visit various areas of the college, arrange for interviews, and write their evaluation.  On March 27, they will present their exit statement in Room 801.  No questions, feedback or discussion is allowed during the exit statement.

Scholarship

Refer to item V.A.

Staff Development  

Connie Reding reported that, with only $10,083 left in the budget, the Committee decided not to offer Spring Mini-grants.  The Dollars for Departments Program will be offered instead. This program will cover food, speakers and reference materials.   TTIP has approximately $15,500, but the Committee is not sure if the program will be allowed to keep this funding.  Classified Flex Day funding for this year has been reduced to $1,000, down from $3,000.  The Committee allocated $600 for administrators and $800 for the faculty Flex Days.

The Committee needs to concentrate on what it can do next year with limited funding.  There will be no compensation for the Staff Development Coordinator position next year.

Training for Intranet Forms will be offered on March 14, from 9:30 to 12:30 in the PDC.  

Student Success 

Earl Weaver reported that the Committee is in favor of designing and implementing an “in-house” version of the early alert notice.  Earl said the Committee would like to see a form that gives the faculty the flexibility to use it throughout the semester.   The Committee felt it was unnecessary to send out a blanket mailing to all students, especially during these tight budget times.

The Student Success web page will be updated on a monthly basis.

Technology 

Due to the high cost of paper, a print management system from GoPrint has been purchased to help reduce costs.  Implementation should be completed in the 803 Computer Lab and the Library by the fall semester.  This system will reduce waste through inadvertent printing by intercepting all student print requests and holding them on a queue until chosen to print at a print release station.  The $4.00 computer card fee will stay in effect.  Eventually, the College will implement a “pay for print” cost recovery program.  

G. Special Assignment Committees

Taskforce for Committees

Connie Bish reported that the Task Force, composed of Jim Heiner, Sharon Cadwalader, and two others, will report to the IPC.

Critical Incident Response Team
Cindy Ahre reported that she attended a two-hour critical incident training meeting presented by Kim Kerrigan and Jim Gioia.  The Team deals with issues after an emergency rather than during one.  One of the issues the team discussed was how to provide a campus-wide support system to help students deal with the war.

Curriculum

No report.

Graduation

No report.

H. Site Vice President of SEIU Local 790 – Judy Martinez 

Judy Martinez reported that she attended a Labor meeting on February 26.  On March 12, she will attend a meeting with the District where she expects to be asked to consider concessions above and beyond benefits.  Our Union meeting is scheduled for Friday, March 21 at 12:30 in the Staff Lounge.  Judy expects to have more information at that time.  Seniority issues will be a topic of discussion.  

Judy feels that it is very important to prepare people so they understand seniority and bumping rights.

VII. Good of the Order

The Senate reviewed the handout: LPC Proposed Budget Reductions for Mid-Year 

2002 – 2003, dated February 4, 2003.  

VIII. Adjournment

Motion:   The Senate shall adjourn at 4:00 p.m.

MSC:       Earl Weaver/Roni Jennings, unanimous, motion carried
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